OFFICE OF THE FACULTY COUNCIL



THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT AUSTIN

P. O. BOX 7816 • Austin, TX 78713-7816 (512) 471-5934 • Fax: (512) 471-5984 • http://www.utexas.edu/faculty/council

November 17, 2015

President Gregory L. Fenves The University of Texas at Austin MAI 400 Campus Mail Code: G3400

Dear President Fenves:

For your information, yesterday, the Faculty Council endorsed the enclosed resolution regarding SB 11, "Campus Carry" (D 13607).

Please let me know if you have questions or concerns regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Hillary Hart, Secretary

General Faculty and Faculty Council

HH:dlr

Enclosure

xc: Judith L. Langlois, interim provost

ec: Carol Longoria, assistant deputy to the president

DOCUMENTS OF THE GENERAL FACULTY

PROPOSED CAMPUS CARRY RESOLUTION

Amended and Endorsed by the Faculty Council November 16, 2015

The Mission of The University of Texas at Austin is to achieve excellence in "undergraduate education, graduate education, research and public service [and to] contribute to the advancement of society through research, creative activity, scholarly inquiry and the development of new knowledge." The Faculty Council asserts that the University cannot fulfill this mission if guns are allowed in educational facilities. We believe that by creating an uneasy and potentially hostile environment for intellectual inquiry, guns in educational spaces impede learning, honest evaluation, and academic freedom. Guns in campus buildings also jeopardize the quality and reputation of the University by hurting recruitment and retention of faculty, staff, and students. Therefore, the Faculty Council strongly opposes allowing guns in The University of Texas at Austin classrooms, laboratories, residence halls, university offices, and other spaces of education.

Hillary Hart, Secretary

General Faculty and Faculty Council